Freedom of Information Act 2000/Environmental Information Regulations 2004  
re: valuation of the New Walk site
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

The council revalues its low value land and buildings on a rolling five yearly basis with high value assets annually valued.

Answer:
The Council undertakes annual valuations of all its assets as part of our fiduciary duties and when publishing our annual accounts.  These annual accounts are also audited.  The percentage of assets valued is dependent on the requirements of finance, but generally the council will value circa 20%-12% of its estate on an annual basis.  

The site of the former headquarters of Leicester City Council, New Walk. Leicester was sold (by the council) for £24,000. 

The site was sold in two parts under one Development Agreement.  Block A 10th May 2018 - £12,000 and New Walk Centre site - £12,750. Therefore, the total would be £24,750.


Can the council disclose all copies of documents, memos, emails etc supporting the valuation of the New Walk site?
The council’s file on this is archived and will take over 18.5 hours to retrieve and locate all of the relevant documentation. The council has duly determined that to undertake such an exercise would exceed the cost limit prescribed in the Act.
To explain further, Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, along with locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.
You may wish to refine your request by narrowing its scope. Please be aware that in narrowing the scope, the Council may then find further exemptions apply to the smaller amount of data, such as section 36.
We have a duty to advise and assist. We have therefore answered what we can within the limit. We also attach an email submitted from our City Barrister to another Councillor on the same matter, 3rd May 2018 for your information, that explains the methodology used and may be helpful.  This is confidential and has been redacted accordingly.  The names have been withheld under section 40(2) (personal information). 
Section 40 refers to personal data and cannot be released under the Freedom of Information Act. The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purpose of licence application and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection Principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes.  Therefore, this Information is exempt from release. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.

